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       March 7, 2022 

 

The Gates Town Board held one Public Hearing and its Regular Town Board meeting on Monday, 

February 7, 2022 at the Town Hall Meeting Room at 7:15PM.  Those attending the meeting were 

as follows: 

 

 Cosmo A. Giunta    Supervisor 

 Lee A. Cordero    Councilman 

 Christopher B. DiPonzio   Councilman 

 Andrew M. Loughlin    Councilman 

 Steve Tucciarello    Councilman 

 

 Daniel G Schum    Town Attorney 

 Veronica Owens    Town Clerk 

  

 

7:00PM PUBLIC HEARING 

 

Supervisor Giunta called the Public Hearing to order at 7:00PM.   

 

CONSIDERING A CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT FOR INDUS QSR IV, INC.  

TO OPERATE DUNKIN’ DONUTS, AT 1578 SPENCERPORT RD. 

IN A GENERAL BUSINESS [GB] DISTRICT 

 

The Town Attorney, Dan Schum verified that the Legal Notice was properly published as 

required by law. 

 

Supervisor Giunta asked if the applicant was present and would come up to speak on this 

application.  He stated that they are looking to put in a Dunkin Donuts and have already gone 

before the Planning Board (2-28-2022) and received Approval and are pending application at 

Zoning Board (3-14-2022). 

 

Peter Vars, BME Associates, Fairport, NY. They are proposing a fast food restaurant about 1750 

sq. feet, containing indoor seating, mobile pick-up order and drive thru.  The property is located 

at the Northwest corner of Elmgrove Rd and Spencerport Rd. It is zoned GB General Business 

District and because it is considered a Fast-food restaurant requires a Conditional Use Permit, 

which is why it’s being presented.  Parking is provided on-site of twenty-three (23) which is the 

code required based on the seating within the restaurant. Laying the project out to provide the 

building access to the parking, the drive-thru lane as well as a bypass lane around the drive-thru. 

Currently the site has four (4) curb cuts, two (2) on each side.  They have met and consulted with 

Monroe County DOT, who has jurisdiction over Elmgrove Rd. and NY State DOT, who has 

jurisdiction on Spencerport Rd. There will be full service access on Spencerport Rd. and a Right-

In and Right-Out Only Access on Elmgrove Rd.  Both accesses will be able to access the drive-

thru. 

Mr. Vars mentioned they appeared before the Planning Board and received Approval based on 

receiving the CUP from this board as well as two (2) variances required from the Zoning Board.  

The Planning Board did request and they agreed to adding a six-foot (6) fence, board on board in 

addition to landscaping, to buffer the use from the adjoining homes.  The variance needed is due 

to the size of the project and the setbacks. They have already met with the Zoning Board on 

February 14th and they are willing and prepared to issue the variance, but hadn’t received the 

county planning referral done and will need to reappear.  

 

Councilman Tucciarello asked if they considered flipping the building ninety (90) degrees and 

have the drive-thru towards the back, to be able to have larger set backs  
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Mr. Vars did, but the challenge was Monroe County DOT was concerned with the drive-thru 

(used rendering to show) the stacking for the drive-thru would backup onto Elmgrove Rd.  

They needed to keep the South/North orientation to be able to maximize the queue stacking 

distance for the drive-thru 

 

Supervisor Giunta asked the hours of operation and number of employees 

 

Mr. Vars 5:00AM-9:00PM, seven (7) days a week with sixteen to twenty (16-20) employees  

 

Supervisor Giunta has seen the plans and the dumpster is in the back corner, but wants to be sure 

garbage is not being picked up before 7:00AM for the residents around the property and asked if 

he places that condition of no pickup before 7 am that they could accept that condition. 

 

Mr. John Ott, Director of Operations said yes, they have the same restriction on several other 

properties as well. 

 

Councilman Tucciarello wanted more information on the free-standing sign in front, the size, 

how close it is to the road.  His concern is the sign being in line of sight  

 

Mr. Vars stated is not too close to the property line (used rendering to show) it’s about twenty 

to twenty-five (20-25) feet off the edge of the road pavement. They are out of the site distance 

triangle. He believes it’s the standard size per town code.  There is a separate sign package going 

to Planning and to Zoning if any variances are needed 

 

Councilman Cordero asked if it’s a new building  

 

Mr. Vars it’s the new 2022 prototype that the Dunkin brand is doing and is the first in Monroe 

County the next closest is Geneseo  

 

Supervisor Giunta asked if anyone in the audience had additional comments, hearing none closed 

the public hearing. 

 

RESOLUTION 58-22  

 

Motion by Councilman DiPonzio who moved its adoption: 

 

Seconded by Councilman Cordero 

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby Approves a Conditional Use Permit for Indus QSR 

IV, Inc. to Operate Dunkin Donuts at 1578 Spencerport Rd. in a General Business (GB) District . 

Hours of Operation: Seven (7) days a week 5am to 9pm, with the provision of the garbage pick-

up not before 7:00am as well as the future sign being in contingent to the Planning Board. 

 

VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

 

Motion Carried. 

 

7:30PM REGULAR TOWN BOARD MEETING  

 

Supervisor Cosmo Giunta called the meeting to order at 7:30PM.  He began with a moment of 

silent prayer and Pledge of Allegiance, led by Councilman DiPonzio  

There were no revisions made to the minutes of the Public Hearings and Regular Town Board 

Meeting held February 7, 2022.  Minutes stand and will be published and made available on the 

website and Town Clerk’s office. 
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AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION 

None 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

CONSIDERING A CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT FOR MIKE CENTOLA  

TO OPERATE ALLSTAR TACTICAL LLC,  

AT 25 INDUSTRIAL PARK CIRCLE,  

IN A GENERAL INDUSTRIAL BUSINESS [GI] DISTRICT 

 

RESOLUTION 59-22  

 

Motion by Councilman DiPonzio who moved to re-open the public hearing: 

 

Seconded by Councilman Cordero 

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby re-open the Application for a Conditional Use 

Permit for Mike Centola to Operate Allstar Tactical LLC. At 25 Industrial Park Circle in a 

General Industrial Business (GI) District 

 

VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

 

Motion Carried. 

 

Supervisor Giunta asked if the applicant was present and would come up to speak on this 

application. 

 

Mike Centola, 25 Industrial Park Circle., in regards to the last meeting and the comments made, 

they went back and looked into incorporating a carport style covering to sort of address the 

sound issues.  Also, with concrete barriers in distinct areas would help diminish sound pollution 

and noise leaving the area. 

 

Supervisor Giunta asked what the material of carport would be made of 

 

Mr. Centola, it would be sixteen (16) gage steel roofing style material as well as a spray foam 

insulation  

 

Supervisor Giunta asked how close the concrete walls would be to the carport roof more so to the 

distance/spacing between roof and wall 

 

Mr. Centola, with the latest revision with splitting it in half, eight feet (8) of concrete wall and 

with the structure above that would be fourteen feet (14) and there will be sides on that as well, 

so realistically the only opening would be towards the North of the rear.  It would be anchored 

and structured to the wall. For the most part would be enclosed but ventilated enough to not need 

mechanical ventilation systems. It would be similar to a horse barn style set up, or how town’s 

store salt 

 

Councilman Tucciarello asked if there has been any engineering when it comes to sound and 

how would the added structure effect it? 

 

Mr. Centola explained in his packet he has an Electrical Engineering Degree and a Computer 

Systems Engineering Degree as well his Masters.  They do radio frequency studies and believes 

his background is more than sufficient to interoperate the formulas needed to address any sound 

issues and included that data in the packet as well. 
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Councilman Tucciarello asked if they did any calculations 

 

Mr. Centola, stated they are included in the packet, basically the calculations were that at the 

time it came to five-hundred (500) feet away from the point where the sound is produced with no 

obstructions, in a vacuum would lessen by sixty (60) decibels, which actually puts into OSHA’s 

hearing safe levels for the work place.  That is not including the buildings, the structure or 

anything in the area to absorb, redirect, reflect to quiet it down. 

 

Councilman Tucciarello asked if the plot of land they are building on, is large enough to contain 

decibel level five-hundred 500 feet within his own property or will it go off property 

 

Mr. Centola it would go off, but not reach any houses within five-hundred 500 feet.  It stays 

within the Industrial area 

 

Councilman Loughlin the noise study printed here is from last month, is it similar now with the 

structure added or has it changed 

 

Mr. Centola the noise study done last month was theoretical, with no obstructions, nothing to 

absorb anything.  Now with the structure, concrete, berm and everything in the area believes it 

would be much less even off their property. 

 

Councilman Cordero asked how high the berm in the back is because he did some research and 

thinks the NRA shows the minimum is twenty-feet (20) recommended  

 

Mr. Centola looking at the information from the Department of Energies, training range 

guidelines, they say a minimum of sixteen-feet (16’), but twenty foot (20’) is recommended  

 

Councilman Cordero asked if the back of the roof is going to come down to the berm 

 

Mr. Centola they were going to push the dirt till it reached the back end of the roof, essentially 

touching  

 

Supervisor Giunta asked if for clarification that the range would run Saturdays or/and Sundays  

 

Mr. Centola wanted to reiterate that it’s private only, training only, safety classes, individual 

training, and if this keeps growing, there would be a possibility to enclose it in the future and 

convert it from this semi-enclosed to fully enclosed, which then would make the noise a non-

issue, but at this point are only considering classes on the weekends.  Could be Saturday and 

Sunday depending the number of instructors, but for now only one day of the weekend  

 

Councilman Loughlin commented Mr. Centola did a good job describing the architecture, but 

wanted to know if he had copy for them to look at. A copy was provided to board by Secretary 

Lily.  

  

Supervisor Giunta (used rendering to show) asked how far away from the shooting point that 

the actual cover starts or does it come all the way back? 

 

Mr. Centola it comes all way back to the farthest possible position that someone would be able to 

shoot from.  The operating procedures would match were the roof would be. 

 

Supervisor Giunta, so the roof would be extended to almost to the end of the barrier 

 

Mr. Centola, yes as far back as they can go 
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Councilman Loughlin in the course of fire, what is the maximum distance from where the 

shooter would be shooting to the target? 

 

Mr. Centola, they were told the maximum is twenty-five (25) yards to shoot from and would 

align it to that as well. 

 

Supervisor Giunta now opened up the public hearing to the audience for additional comments 

 

Mary Kay Smyth, 9 Sands Rd. is not comfortable with the project.  There has been work done by 

RG&E in the area a couple years ago and the all day and some weekend noise were annoying 

and not saying they would be hearing gun shots all day but she wants to enjoy the peace and 

quiet of the natural area.  Also, thinking about the Animal Hospital on Coldwater Rd. and the 

shooting noise would scare the animals.  Her dog gets scared from fireworks or thunderstorms.  

Also, speaking with some neighbors who brought up a nearby school and playground and are 

concerned and are uncomfortable with the idea. She stated she’s AGAINST it.   

 

Frank DeGuglielmo, 306 Rossmore St. has two (2) children who attends the nearby school 

mentioned and is FOR the project.  At the last meeting, noise seemed to be the major issue and 

he feels it was addressed pretty well and to reiterate on the sound, he looked at the original 

packet and as stated the decibel level within five-hundred (500) feet, unobstructed would be an 

open field, with nothing in the way.  This will be eight-foot (8) concrete walls with a steel barrier 

top, almost full enclosed.  There are trees, industrial buildings, the scientific facts, a lot to lessen 

the sound even less than the passing train. 

There are reasonable concerns and he did some research and shared some statistics he found 

from the Gun violence archive, which is a public website and the statistics are varied daily.  In 

going through hundreds of statistics was looking for any coming from a stray bullet and there 

were none.  He did find several from accidental shootings or misuse due to lack of proper 

trainings on handling a gun along with safety and storage of firearms. 

There is a misconception that this will be a public range and it’s not.  It will be a private range, 

with the sole purpose to provide safe training and proper handling and storage of firearms.  He 

feels safety is very important. 

 

Derrick Plaisted, 17 Industrial Park, knows the residents have concerns. Stated all the instructors 

would be more than happy to sit and put any concerns to bed.  This May he will be retired one 

(1)year from the NY State Police, eighteen (18) of his twenty (20) years were spent as a firearms 

instructor with the last ten (10) focusing on active shooter related events. Prior to the NYS Police 

he had seven (7) years active duty in the US Army Military Police, five (5) of the seven (7) years 

as a firearms instructor. 

The general idea of the training is to generally save lives, not to stand behind a building and just 

shoot at a berm.  They will be offering medical classes, medical trauma training.  Classes for 

standard civilians on how to react and respond in a mass casualty event.  They have certified 

instructors, and people who have actually applied these things in real life.  There will be No 

military or law enforcement tactical training except what the Gates Police Department does with 

their officers. 

They clearly want to teach proper handling and safe storage, proper fundamentals.  He choose to 

work with Mike Centola because of his professionalism and his knowledge and his ability to run 

these ranges safely. 

He has put together a question and answer sheet and if any resident or anyone has questions or 

concerns reach out to him and he will help answer them as well as the attorneys they have on 

hand to answer any legal issues someone may have, the Do’s and Don’ts legally 

 

Alan Maenza, 2 Chiswick Cir in regards to the training, training is great and feels everyone who 

owns a firearm should have it, but there have been instances where training did no good.  If 

someone want to do something they will find a way. 
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He is AGAINST this project.  He has a daughter and grandchildren who live on Coldwater Rd., 

there’s a school, animal hospital and apartments. 

There are already several ranges people can go to.  4-Points Gun Club (8 minutes from here), 

The Firing Pin (Bergen), Rochester Rifle (indoor) Genesee Conservation, (Penfield) and others.  

He feels there is no need for this in his backyard.  Not in Gates 

 

Mr. Centola the gentleman mentioned the public ranges, but they do not allow outside instruction  

 

Mr. Maenza responded 4-Point does as well as the Rochester Rifle Club and Genesee 

Conservation, maybe not on a daily basis, but they do have them 

 

There was debate going back forth and people speaking in the audience and Supervisor Giunta 

asked for everyone to stop talking out so everyone can have a chance to speak clearly. 

 

Mr. Centola 4-Point actually hired him to reach NRA classes at their place, but as a member 

there will shoot by themselves.  Pay and shoot. 

He was on the Board of Directors at the Ontario Rod and Gun and helped build the entire 

program for bringing in outside instructors and some places for allow a team of instructors to 

come in and rent it, but most do not which is the reason this project was spun, for the ability to 

hold a class of 4-6 students, when there are members who are there to just shoot. 

 

Attorney Schum explained the meaning and purpose to the audience of applying for a 

Conditional Use Permit and the statue of it is that the burden is placed on the applicant to address 

the 2 question of how a business proposed use fit in harmony within that specific zoning of that 

area and the other businesses within that area and the uses are as close to being permitted uses in 

that area of General Industrial. Currently it is not allowed but can be allowed as a condition so 

how does the shooting range fit in this industrial district is what he believes the resident is 

asking. 

 

Jason Vanaernum, 707 Coldwater Rd. is also speaking for his wife, Nikki who could not attend 

the meeting. Their house is nine-hundred (900) feet from the proposes application.  He has no ill 

will towards Allstar Tactical or Mr. Centola.  He is a gun owner and is a member of Bergen Rod 

and Gun Club and has been shooting for a very long time and continues to do so till this day.  He 

is purely coming from a place of a Dad in the area with two (2) young kids.  In terms of the 

sixteen (16) gauge steel, which is what he would use to repair a corner panel of a car, it’s very 

thin.  The insulation of his house is more thorough then this structure would be and if that’s the 

case, why can he still hear fireworks in Chili Center or clearly hear the trains which is nine-

hundred (900) feet away.  He doesn’t feel these things will contain the sounds in any way, but 

will project even more towards the schools and also agrees there are other safety courses.  As for 

Saturday and Sunday, he thinks it will start that way, but then get more frequent.  Mr. 

Vanaernum continued with a number of various concerns and issues and is therefore AGAINST 

this application. 

 

Connie Kaminski, 21 Elmford Rd. which is not near the project, but is OPPOSED of any open 

firing range in the Town of Gates, not making a difference what the zoning district is.  People 

working in the area or residents living in the area do not need to hear gun fire at anytime not 

even on weekends. 

 

Joan Kulikowski, 769 Coldwater Rd.  She is all for the right of use of guns and for training.  She 

is for all the elements Mr. Centola is about, but not for the noise, being an outdoor range.  She 

frequently walks the neighborhood and has lived there twenty-three (23) years and believes a 

more appropriate spot would be further away, not near a residential area.  As a realtor she 

believes this will affect the market in the area.   If it can not be contained then she is NOT for it. 
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Mr. DeGuglielmo added he had a possible suggestion seeing the biggest concern was noise.  He 

proposed with law enforcement supervision, on the property, with the Allstar’s proposed safety 

measures hold a test firing at a schedules time of day with possibly three (3) rounds for the 

neighbors to be able hear the amount of actual noise. 

 

Councilman Cordero the proposed structure would need to be built first in order to be tested and 

then if it got denied would be a waste.   It seems most complaints are about the noise, but there 

are a few stray bullets that people are also concerned with. 

 

Mr. Centola asked a general question to the audience that if they were to change their proposal to 

an entire enclosed range would this be supported and then asked the question that per the town 

code if a fully enclosed indoor range were constructed that it would  be allowed bypass the “No 

discharge of firearms”  

 

Attorney Schum stated that he needed to  further investigate but believe that’s how the code read 

but also stated that a conditional use permit would still be needed in the zone. 

 

Councilman DiPonzio asked if with and indoor range and proper insulation sound proofing, what 

would the noise decibel level be, realizing it could not be one-hundred percent (100%) and 

spending a ridiculous amount of money 

 

Mr. Centola, less than the train sound, Mr. Plaisted added equivalent to a car door slammed shut. 

 

After further discussion and clarification with the board about the application if denied and how 

long they would have to wait (a year before re-applying) or if denied without prejudice, Mr. 

Centola decided to WITHDRAW this Application at this time.  

 

Supervisor Giunta stated for the record that this Conditional Use application is hereby 

withdrawn. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

                   CONSIDER RENEWALS OF THE CONDITIONAL USE PERMITS                   

FOR THE FOLLOWING:  

BURGER KING, 4 SPENCERPORT RD.; 200 PIXLEY RD LLC, 200 PIXLEY RD.; 

WESTSIDE FAMILY YMCA, 920 ELMGROVE RD.; VG TRUCKING INC.,                   

48 PIXLEY INDUSTRIAL PKWY.; MEDHANE ALEM ERITEAM ORTHODOX 

TEMAHDO, 2445 LYELL RD.; CRAVE 360, 250 PIXLEY RD. 

 

Supervisor Giunta stated that he has reviewed the files and there are no violations against these 

businesses with the exception of Crave 360, 250 Pixley Rd. and finds no reason why the 

Conditional Use Permits for these businesses should not be renewed and approved on mass.  

 

RESOLUTION 60-22  

 

Motion by Councilman DiPonzio who moved its adoption: 

Seconded by Councilman Cordero 

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby approves the renewal of the Conditional Use 

Permits on mass for the following: Burger King, 4 Spencerport Rd.; 200 Pixley Rd LLC, 200 

Pixley Rd.; Westside Family YMCA, 920 Elmgrove Rd.; VG Trucking Inc., 48 Pixley Industrial 

Pkwy.; Medhane Alem Eriteam Orthodox Temahdo, 2445 Lyell Rd.;  
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VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

 

Motion Carried. 

 

Supervisor Giunta clarified that Crave 360, 250 Pixley Rd. has an Open Violation, but has 

worked out a payment plan with the owners, who have agreed to adhere to the plan.  If they do 

not meet the agreement, their Conditional Use would be revoked.  There will be a follow up in a 

few months to check on the status of the Open Violations. 

 

RESOLUTION 61-22    

 

Motion by Councilman DiPonzio who moved its adoption: 

Seconded by Councilman Cordero 

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby approves the renewal of the Conditional Use 

Permits on for the following:  Crave 360, 250 Pixley Rd. with agreed condition and plan to 

rectify the open violation as mentioned above.  

 

VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

 

Motion Carried. 

 

AUTHORIZING THE DIRECTOR OF FINANCE TO MAKE 2021 BUDGET 

TRANSFERS WITHIN THE LIBRARY FUNDS 

 

RESOLUTION 62-22     

 

Motion by Councilman Loughlin who moved its adoption: 

 

Seconded by Councilman Tucciarello 

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby Authorizes the Director of Finance to make 2021 

Budget Transfers within the Library Funds 

 

VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

  

Motion Carried. 

 

ACCEPTING THE RESIGNATION FROM DON RUTHERFORD AS A MEMBER OF 

THE ZONING BOARD 

 

RESOLUTION 63-22  

 

Motion by Councilman Cordero who moved its adoption: 

 

Seconded by: Councilman DiPonzio 

 

Resolved, that the Town of Gates do hereby Accepts the resignation from Don Rutherford as a 

member of the Zoning Board.   

 

VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 
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Motion Carried. 

 

APPOINTS DAVE FERRIS FROM THE POSITION OF ALTERNATE ZONING 

BOARD MEMBER TO AN ACTIVE MEMBER ON THE ZONING BOARD 

 

RESOLUTION 64-22     

 

Motion by Councilman Cordero who moved its adoption: 

 

Seconded by: Councilman DiPonzio 

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby Appoints Dave Ferris from the position of alternate 

Zoning Board member to an active member on the Zoning Board. 

 

VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

  

Motion Carried. 

 

AUTHORIZING THE TOWN OF GATES POLICE DEPARTMENT TO ENTER INTO 

AN INTER-MUNICIPAL AGREEMENT WITH MONROE COUNTY FOR THE USE OF 

LIVESCAN EQUIPMENT FROM NYS DCIS LIVESCAN EQUIPMENT GRANT 

PROGRAM 

 

RESOLUTION 65-22 

   

Motion by Councilman Tucciarello who moved its adoption: 

 

Seconded by Councilman Loughlin 

 

Resolved, that the Town of Gates do hereby Authorizes the Town of Gates Police Department to 

enter into an Inter-Municipal Agreement with Monroe County for the use of Livescan Equipment 

from NYS DCIS Livescan Equipment Grant Program 

 

VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

  

Motion Carried. 

 

SCHEDULE THREE (3) PUBLIC HEARING STARTING AT 700PM  

FOR ONE (1) ZONING CHANGE FOR JEFF DICESARE, NICAL LLC FOR 40 HYTEC 

CIRCLE FROM LIGHT INDUSTRIAL (LI) TO MULTI-RESIDENTIAL (MR) AND 

TWO (2) CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT FOR  

MICHAEL GRUBKA (SPLASH CC MANAGEMENT LLC)  

TO OPERATE #1. SPLASH CAR WASH 

AT 1985 BUFFALO RD. IN A GENERAL BUSINESS (GB) DISTRICT AND                    

#2 AT 2234 CHILI AVE., IN A NEIGHBORHOOD BUSINESS (NB) DISTRICT 

 

RESOLUTION 66-22     

 

Motion by Councilman DiPonzio who moved its adoption: 

 

Seconded by Councilman Cordero  

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby schedules a Public Hearing for Monday, April 4, 

2022 starting at 7:00PM to consider the application for a Zoning Change for Jeff DiCesare, Nical 

LLC for 40 Hytec Circle from Light Industrial (LI) to Multi-Residential (MR) and Two (2) 
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Conditional Use Permits for Michael Grubka (Splash CC Management LLC) to operate #1. 

Splash Car Wash at 1985 Buffalo Rd in a General Business District (GB) & #2. Splash Car Wash 

at 2234 Chili Ave. in a Neighborhood Business District (NB) 

 

VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

  

Motion Carried. 

 

APPROVING A PLUMBER’S APPLICATION FOR SHAWN WADSWORTH, OWNER 

OF WADSWORTH MECHANICAL, INC. 4011 ABBEY RD., SYRACUSE, NY 13215 AS 

A MASTER PLUMBER TO WORK IN THE TOWN OF GATES 

 

RESOLUTION 67-22     

 

Motion by Councilman Loughlin who moved its adoption: 

 

Seconded by Councilman Tucciarello 

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby Approves a plumber’s application for Shawn 

Wadsworth, owner of Wadsworth Mechanical, Inc. 4011 Abbey Rd, Syracuse, NY 13215 as a 

Master Plumber to work in the Town of Gates. 

 

VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

  

Motion Carried. 

 

AMENDING THE 2022 TOWN CLERK FEE’S SCHEDULE FOR THE  

ELEVATOR INSPECTION FEE TO $55.00 

 

RESOLUTION 68-22     

 

Motion by Councilman Tucciarello who moved its adoption: 

 

Seconded by Councilman Loughlin 

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby Amends the 2022 Town Clerk Fee’s schedule for 

Elevator Inspection fee to $55.00. 

 

VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

  

Motion Carried. 

 

                       ACCEPTING THE 2021 YEAR END REPORTS FOR                          

JUSTICE PUPTELLI AND JUSTICE CASSARA 

 

RESOLUTION 69-22     

 

Motion by Supervisor Giunta who moved its adoption: 

 

Seconded by Councilman Tucciarello  
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Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby Accepts the 2021 Town Year End Reports for 

Justice Pupatelli and Justice Cassara 

 

VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

  

Motion Carried. 

 

                       ACCEPTING THE BID OF TUSCARORA STRUCTURES IN THE 

AMOUNT OF $32, 593 TO CONSTRUCT A 30’x 40’ POLE BARN/STORAGE 

FACILITY IN THE BACK-PARKING LOT OF THE GATES TOWN HALL 

 

RESOLUTION 70-22      

 

Motion by Councilman Tucciarello who moved its adoption: 

 

Seconded by Councilman Loughlin 

 

Resolved, that the Gates Town Board hereby Accepts the bid of Tuscarora Structures in the 

amount of $32,593 to construct a 30’x40’ pole barn/ storage facility in the back-parking lot of 

the Town Hall. 

 

VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

  

Motion Carried. 

 

NEW BUSINESS OF COUNCIL MEMBERS 

 

Supervisor Giunta mentioned the St. Patrick’s Day Parade, Saturday the 12th.  The Town of 

Gates, The Gates Garden Club and Campaign D will be represented as well as the Gates Police 

Department.  He welcomed all to join in. 

 

REPORTS 

SUPERVISOR’S 

ACCEPTING THE SUPERVISOR’S 

REPORT FOR THE MONTH OF FEBRUARY 2022 

 

WARRANTS 

 

GENERAL 

CLAIMS # A21-0962 – A21-0969            $18,976.59 

CLAIMS # A22-0041 – A22-0105            $53,160.53 

 

HIGHWAY 

CLAIMS # D21-0613 – D21-0619              $11,775.86 

CLAIMS # D22-019 – D22-0065           $110,942.20 

 

LIBRARY 

 CLAIMS #L21-0318 – L21-0321                   $347.48 

 CLAIMS #L22-0010 – L22-0024              $65,407.05 

 

TOTAL DISBURSEMENTS        $2,392,040.49 

 

TOTAL RECEIPTS          $3,913,190.47 
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Supervisor Giunta noted for the record that the warrants for the month of February 2022 have 

been examined by the Town Board and signed. 

 

RESOLUTION 71-22  

 

Motion by Councilman Cordero who moved its adoption: 

 

Seconded by Councilman Tucciarello 

 

Resolved, that Gates Town Board hereby accepts the Supervisor’s Report for the month of 

February 2022 as read; and the warrants for the month of February 2022 as read. 

 

VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

  

Motion Carried. 

 

ACCEPTING THE TOWN CLERKS REPORT 

 FOR THE MONTH OF FEBRUARY 2022 

 

The Town Clerk read the report for the month of February 2022 showing the following: 

 

TOTAL REVENUE COLLECTED    $26,904.25 

 

TOTAL REVENUE TO THE SUPERVISOR  $26,522.29 

 

TOTAL NON-LOCAL REVENUE             $381.96 

 

RESOLUTION 72-22  

 

Motion by Councilman Cordero who moved its adoption: 

 

Seconded by Councilman DiPonzio 

 

Resolved, that Gates Town Board hereby accepts the Town Clerk’s report for the month of 

February 2022. 

 

VOTE OF THE BOARD 

Giunta – Aye; Cordero – Aye; DiPonzio – Aye; Loughlin – Aye; Tucciarello – Aye; 

  

Motion Carried. 

 

PERSONAL STATUS REPORT 

 

The Town Clerk read the Personnel Status Report for the month of February 2022 

 

Personnel Status Report for the month of February 2022. No Changes 

 

There being no further business to come before the Town Board, Supervisor Giunta motioned 

and Councilman Loughlin second to adjourn the meeting.  All were in favor; motion carried.  

Supervisor Giunta adjourned the meeting at 8:42 PM. 

 

 

                    _____________________ 

Town Clerk 

        


